DATE, 2012

Honorable FIRST LAST

United States House of Representatives

ADDRESS LINE 1

ADDRESS LINE 2

RE: Opposition to Sections 1717A and 1707 of the House Surface Transportation Authorization 

Dear Rep. LAST:

On behalf of the [YOUR UNION], I am writing to express strong opposition to Sections 1717A and 1707 of the House Surface Transportation Authorization.  These sections would mandate the outsourcing of engineering, design, surveying and mapping services on all Title 23 transportation projects.  We urge you to oppose Sections 1717A and 1707 of the Surface Transportation Authorization and to call for their immediate removal from the bill.         

These sections would infringe upon a state department of transportation’s ability to choose how to best deliver its transportation program.  States need and deserve the flexibility to decide whether it is more cost effective and efficient to utilize their own staff or to contract with the private sector to deliver their transportation projects.  Staffing decisions in state DOTs are best made by state leadership and transportation departments who understand the unique circumstances in their states.  
In addition, a federal mandate to outsource engineering, design, surveying, and mapping services has the potential to waste billions of federal dollars on non-competitively bid engineering contracts throughout the United States.  Billions of dollars that would be far better spent on actually building or repairing highways, bridges, and other critically needed transportation infrastructure. 

Again, please oppose and call for the immediate removal of Sections 1717A and 1707 of the House Surface Transportation Authorization.  If you have any questions or seek additional information, please call [CONTACT] at [PHONE NUMBER].

Sincerely,

Name

Title, Union
